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Thursday, 12 December 2024  

ICA members appoint new non-executive director 

The Board of the Insurance Council of Australia (ICA) has welcomed Youi Chief Executive Officer 

Nathaniel Simpson as a non-executive director of the ICA Board. 

Mr Simpson leads the continued growth at Youi and prior to being appointed CEO in July 2023 held 

several executive roles at the insurer. 

His career spans roles in the financial services industry in both Australia and South Africa, and he was 

recently the Co-Chair of the ICA’s successful US study tour to Washington DC and California. 

Mr Simpson fills the vacancy left by Chubb’s Peter Kelaher, who was recently promoted to Division 

President of Continental Europe, Middle East and North Africa. 

Quotes attributable to ICA President Nick Hawkins:   

Nat has a breadth of knowledge and experience of the insurance industry and I am pleased to 

welcome him to the ICA Board. 

I also want to take the opportunity to thank Peter Kelaher for his service to the Board over the 

past three years. 

Peter’s 20 years of industry experience has been of great benefit to the Board and we wish him 

all the best in his new role. 

Quotes attributable to Youi CEO Nathaniel Simpson:   

 I am honoured to be appointed to the Insurance Council of Australia Board.  

Youi has always been a strong advocate for consumer-centric practice and fair competition. 

I look forward to working alongside the ICA Boad, driving positive change and better outcomes 

for consumers across Australia. 

 


